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Grant Gazette 
At Grant Elementary WE Learn the Way, To Know the 

Way, To Show the Way! 

February 2019 

 

Grant Elementary School 

425 West Upham Street 

Marshfield, WI  54449 

Dear Grant Elementary Families, 

 

Student Academic Competitions:  TERRIFIC Enrichment Opportunities for Students! 

 

Grant Elementary, and the Unified School District of Marshfield give upper elementary aged students the 

opportunity each school year to compete in a variety of academic competitions.   Grant Elementary students 
have traditionally performed very well in building and district academic enrichment events.  This school 

year, so far, has been no exception.  Saket Kanchireddy placed 1st, Neel Gonugunta 2nd, and Cade Dahl 3rd 

in the Grant Elementary Geography Bee; Saket moved on to the regional competition.  On Thursday, 

January 24th at the District Spelling Bee, Joel Deekollu and Neel Gonugunta qualified (two of only six 

students in grades 5 – 8) to represent the school district at the regional completion, with Neel taking 1st 

place! Other students who represented Grant Elementary in the district Spelling Bee included:  Grade 6 – 
Afton Hamill, Caleb Dennee, and Brooke Begotka; 5th Grade – Ella Brodhagen, Mathers McHone, Nash 

Neuman. Beginning in November, students in grades 4 – 6 entered the Grant Elementary Battle of the Books 

Competition; on Thursday, February 7th the top five teams will “battle” for first place and the right to 

represent our school at the state level.  

Of course, ALL of the Grant Elementary students who participated and qualified for the district competitions 
can be proud of their accomplishments in representing our school.  They are all WINNERS!   

 

Two additional academic competitions that are yet to occur include:  

 

Math 24 Tournament: Grant Elementary Competition located in LMC – 

Thursday, February 7th (for Grade 6) and Wednesday, February 13th (for 
Grades 4-5), All District Competition – Wednesday, March 6th (for Grades 

4 – 6) during the school day at Madison Elementary    

 

Marshfield City Speech Contest (Grs. 5 & 6):  Thursday, April 25th, at 

Grant Elementary  

 

Parents and family members, please encourage your 

children to participate in these exciting and beneficial 

academic competitions! 

 

Sincerely, 

Jeff Damrau 

Principal, Grant Elementary 
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Hi Grant School Families, 

Below is registration information for the upcoming school year. 
Please be advised that registration is completely done online, 
but should you need assistance at any time you may stop in or 
call our Grant School Office at 715-384-4747. 

2019-2020 Registration Information  

REGISTRATION CHANGES OR ADDING A CHILD: 

Online registration has been replaced with Skyward Family 
Access (FA). Please log into FA as the Student Info tab now 
allows you to update and submit changes for district approval at 
any time. If you have a 4K student you would like to enroll, you 
can simply “add a student” in your current account. 

NON-RETURNING STUDENTS: 

If you will not be returning to the School District of Marshfield in 
September, please notify us of the city, state, and school where 
you will be moving to through the Family Access “Contact Us” 
tab in the upper right corner OR through notifying the office 
here at school. 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS: 

If you have moved during the school year or will be moving 
before the start of the next school year and want your child to 
remain here at Grant OR if you are requesting your student 
attend a school other than their neighborhood school for the 
upcoming school year, please complete the Intradistrict Student 
Transfer Request found on Family Access under Online Forms. 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION: 

Students who are currently in 4K will be placed at their 
neighborhood school. Your child’s placement will be confirmed 
in a summer email which will also include an invitation to attend 
an open house that will help make a smooth transition to full 
day kindergarten. 

CURRENT 6th GRADERS: 

Further information regarding Middle School registration can be 
found on page 4 of this newsletter. 

Lastly,  Please SEND CLOTHING FOR OUTDOOR RECESS EVERY 
DAY EVEN IF YOU THINK IT MIGHT BE INDOOR RECESS!  

Remember...all students will go outside for recess if the wind-
chill is above 0 degrees.  

 

We appreciate your help, 

Mrs. Banser 

 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
 

February 4 -  Parent/Teacher   
 Conferences (3:00-7:00) 
 
February 5 - Parent/Teacher 
 Conferences (3:00-7:00) 
 
February 6 -    100th Day Celebration 
 
February 7 -    Math 24 Competition -              
 6th Grade (12:45-1:30), 
 Battle of the Books-Grant 
 School Battle (2:45-3:30) 
 
February 11 -  Pizza Hut Pizza Day 
 
February 12 -  100th Day Celebration 
 Cribbage Club (3-4) 
 
February 13 -  6D & 6ROE FT to school 
 forest (8:15-2:30), 
 Math 24 Competition -              
 4th Grade (12:45-1:30), 
 Math 24 Competition -              
 5th Grade (1:45-2:30) 
 
February 14 -   6B & 6ROL FT to school      
   forest (8:15-2:30) 
 
February 19 -  KG FT to Lucille Tack 
 Center (9-12), 
                          Cribbage Club (3-4), 
 PTO McDonalds Dinner 
 Night (4:00-7:00) 
 
February 26 -  Bike Helmet Sale Fitting 
 (11:00-1:00), 
 Cribbage Club (3-4) 
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Spelling Bee Finalists: Mathers  McHone, Caleb Dennee, Joel Deekollu, Brooke Begotka, Ella Brodhagen, 

Nash Neuman, Afton Hamill, Neel Gonugunta. These students were the top spellers in their grade at 

Grant and participated in the district spelling bee. Way to go! 

 

 

 

 

Geography Bee Winners: Congratulations to Saket Kanchireddy (4th grade-middle) for taking 

1st place! He will continue on to take the online state geography bee test. Our 2nd place  

winner is Neel Gonugunta (5th grade-left) and Cade Dahl (4th grade-right) took 3rd.  
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2019-2020 REGISTRATION/INFORMATION SET AT 
MARSHFIELD MIDDLE SCHOOL 

 

6th Grade Registration Nights 
Registration for 6th grade students entering 7th grade   and 
their parents will be held in the middle school cafeteria on 

the following dates: 

Monday, March 4 
6:30pm - 7:30pm 

Grant and Washington Schools 
 

Tuesday, March 5 
6:30pm - 7:30pm 

2019—2020 Registration Changes 
Online registration has been replaced with Skyward Family Access (FA), Request 
Changes. Please log into FA as the Student Info tab now allows you to update and sub-
mit changes for district approval at any time. If you will not be returning to the School 
District of Marshfield in September, please notify us of the city, state, and school where 
you will be moving through the FA Contact Us tab in the upper right corner or through 
your school office as soon as you know. If you have moved during the school year or 
will be moving before the start of the new school year and want your child to remain at 
the school they are currently attending OR if you are requesting your student attend a 
school other than their neighborhood school for the upcoming school year, please com-
plete the Intradistrict Student Transfer Request found on FA under Online Forms. Stu-
dents currently in 4K will be placed at their neighborhood school. Your child’s place-
ment will be confirmed in a summer email which will also include an invitation to at-
tend an open house that will help make a smooth transition to full day kindergarten. 
Current 6th grade students will receive further information from the Marshfield Middle 
School.  
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FROM THE DESK OF THE DISTRICT NURSES 

 
February is National Dental Health Month!             

 

Lifelong habits begin at home.  Make dental health part of your daily routine 

and share these reminders with your whole family: 

 

☺  Brush your teeth at least twice a day with fluoride toothpaste, especially 

 after breakfast and before bedtime.  Drinking water after eating also 

 helps to clear your teeth of food particles. 

 

☺  Floss every day. An adult should help children under the age of eight to 

 floss.  Older children should be ready to floss on their own. 

 

☺ Limit the number of times you eat snacks, especially sticky foods. 

 

☺ Visit a dentist regularly for a routine check up and cleaning. 

 

☺ Protect your teeth by wearing a mouth guard when playing sports. 

 

☺ Don’t forget to change your tooth brush regularly (usually every 3 

 months) and after an illness. 

 

Sweet snack facts: 

 

Eating a lot of snacks with sugar may cause cavities. 

 

Every time you eat sugar, plaque in your mouth mixes with the sugar to make 

acid.  The acid hurts the teeth and causes decay over time. This can be 

painful! 

 

The school nurse can help you find a dental home for your family! 

 

Smile ☺     

 

Tammy Voss, RN, BSN and Judy Akin, RN, MS    
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Follow Us!  

 

https://twitter.com/MarshfieldTiger 

https://www.facebook.com/

SchoolDistrictofMarshfield 

Dress Code Reminders 

Please review with your student 

the following excerpts from the 

Student Handbook. Students who 

violate the guidelines of school 

attire will need to call home to have a parent bring in 

appropriate clothing.  

• clothing should always completely cover the torso from 

above chest cleavage to mid-thigh; no midriffs showing  

• clothing items such as backless tops, halter-tops, strapless 

tops, and tube tops are not allowed  

• tank tops with approximately a 2-inch strap will be allowed 

• shoes or sturdy sandals must be worn at all times flip flops 

not allowed  

 

Have you  moved? Has your phone number 

changed? Do you have a new job? Are you not 

attending public school in Marshfield next year? 

If you can answer YES to any of the above questions, please 

be sure that you have provided your new information to the 

school office.  

Nearly every day we have difficulty reaching a parent or 

guardian regarding a student illness, injury, etc., due to 

outdated information. It is extremely important that we 

have accurate parent/guardian information on file, as well 

as current emergency contact/pick up information in the 

event that we are unable to reach a parent/guardian. 

Thank you for helping us keep your students safe! 

 

Volunteering 

Parents who would like to volunteer at the 

school in the classroom or for a field trip need 

to complete the volunteer application. These 

can be found on the district website in the 

family section. Completed applications must be 

received in the school office at least 2 weeks 

prior to the scheduled event. 

Visits During School Hours 

If you need to get a message to your student, or 

deliver something to your student during school 

hours, please call or stop in the office. Mrs. Lenz  or 

Mrs. Heiman will make sure your request is processed. 

In order to preserve valuable instruction time, 

parents/ guardians are not allowed to proceed to 

classroom areas unless previous arrangements have 

been made at least 24 hours in advance with the 

classroom teacher. We appreciate your cooperation 

and support to ensure each child at Grant is receiving 

the highest quality education! 

A reminder to parents/guardians/adults and 

community members: 

Smoking, use of tobacco products and/or use of 

products such a e-cigarettes is not allowed on any 

school property.  This includes inside your personal 

vehicles while on school property, in parking lots, in 

school driveways, drop-off areas, and so forth. Any 

adult doing so may be asked to extinguish and 

discard such products or leave school district 

property immediately.  Please assist 

us by abiding by this health and 

safety policy for our children, and 

thank you in advance for your 

cooperation. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=no+flip+flops+sign&view=detailv2&qpvt=no+flip+flops+sign&id=B73407E4C17AD84C8CBB0945E9B5F039BEA2D2D8&selectedIndex=8&ccid=FZjHGLgv&simid=608052320778715613&thid=OIP.M1598c718b82f169f89084693527525eao0
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Drug & Weapon Free Zone 

Parents, please talk to your children about what is 

and is not OK to bring to school. It is not OK to 

bring toy guns or knives, live or spent shells, or any 

other item that may remotely resemble a weapon. 

If a student realizes he/she has a knife, toy 

weapon, or anything that might resemble a 

weapon in their backpack, they MUST immediately 

tell their bus driver or adult ASAP and report to 

the office to have the item locked in a safe place 

until it can be retrieved by an adult.  

This law also applies to adults carrying a knife or 

multi-use utility knife in a belt holder, purse, or 

pocket.   Help keep our schools totally safe by 

leaving any potentially dangerous devices out of 

our school and off school grounds. 

While the State of Wisconsin has passed a 

Concealed and Carry Law, restrictions to this apply 

while on school grounds.   (It is a felony for a 

person to knowingly possess a firearm (concealed 

or otherwise) on the grounds of a school. Wis. Stat. § 

948.605(2)(a)  unless you meet the criteria for exception under state law.) 

Student Nondiscrimination 

The School District of Marshfield is an equal 

opportunity education institution and will not 

discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, 

national origin, ancestry, creed, pregnancy, 

marital status, parental status, sexual orientation, 

sex (including transgender status, change of sex or 

gender identity), or physical, mental, emotional, 

or learning disability (“Protected Classes”) in any 

of its student programs, activities, or employment 

practices. 

To reference the full policy, please visit 

www.marshfieldschools.org. District policies 

(2260, 3122, 4122) can be found under District/

Board of Education/Policies. 

For information regarding civil rights or grievance 

procedures, contact the Director of Student 

Services, Tracey Kelz at 1010 East 4th Street, 

Marshfield, WI 54449 (715-387-1101). For 

information regarding services, activities and 

facilities that are accessible to and usable by 

handicapped persons, contact Ron Sturomski, 

Director of Building and Grounds at 1010 East 4th 

Street, Marshfield, WI 54449 (715-387-1101). 

Student Religious  
Accommodations 

The School District of Marshfield will provide 

reasonable accommodation of a student’s 

sincerely held religious beliefs with regard to 

examinations and other academic requirements. 

Directory Data  
The School Board has developed a policy 

regarding the dissemination of Student Directory 

Data.  Student Directory Data refers to the 

following items:  student name, address, phone 

number and the name of parents and/or 

guardians.  If you wish to keep all or part of this 

information private, you need to contact the 

school office within 14 days to inform us of this. 

We should point out that in the past we have not 

had requests for this type of information with the 

exception of names and addresses for articles or 

pictures that may have appeared in the News 

Herald.  If you have any questions or concerns 

regarding this policy, please contact Mr. Damrau. 


